



June - July 2025

Dear Praying Brethren,

Another two months have quickly passed. As always, your prayers and support continue to play an important part in the work here in Spain, and we thank the Lord for your faithfulness and generosity.

In June, a group of about ten of us visited the nearby town of Sant Llorenç Savall, located 20 minutes north of us. **We placed roughly 3,000 tracts in mailboxes throughout the town.** The overall response was limited, but we did have the opportunity to speak with one woman who claimed to be a believer. Please pray that the Lord will bless the seed sown in this small mountain village.

As mentioned in an earlier letter, we have been preparing to begin evangelism in **Barcelona** together with **Bro. Joe**. In July, we were finally able to start this outreach. We have been going out on a regular basis, concentrating on the busiest tourist areas while also scouting other neighbourhoods for future opportunities. Please pray that the Lord will bless this effort, open doors, and give us wisdom and direction.

In June, the church celebrated its **8th anniversary**. The service itself was simple, but the day before, we enjoyed a church picnic together. Although a heavy rain eventually cut the event short, it was a blessing to spend that time in fellowship as a church family. It is encouraging to see how the Lord continues to grow and strengthen the church; we are thankful for the privilege of having been a part of this ministry over the past three years.

Also in June, **Bro. Joe had the opportunity to preach his first full message in our church's English service.** He has spoken in church before in both English and Spanish, but this was the first full message he has preached. It was encouraging to see his growth and his desire to serve the Lord. Please pray for his continued growth and the Lord's guidance in his life.

In July, I was invited to preach at a church in **Olot**, a city about an hour and a half from us. Since some of the kids were sick at the time, the rest of the family was unable to come along. Even still, I was thankful for the opportunity to be there. Many in the church have been facing some difficult trials, and the Lord led me to preach a message on *Why Does God Send Storms?* It seemed to be a timely help and encouragement to the congregation.

At the end of the month, we received a shipment of **10,000 Spanish Chick tracts**, generously provided by a ministry in the United States. We are very grateful for their kindness in making this possible. Import fees are often a significant expense for us, but this time they were unusually low, which was an added answer to prayer. These tracts will be a great help in future outreaches as we continue putting the Gospel into as many hands as possible.

**July 4 marked our family's third anniversary of moving to Spain.** Looking back, we are amazed at how quickly the time has passed and at how faithfully the Lord has been with us every step of the way. These years have brought both blessings and challenges, but through it all, we have seen God's hand guiding and sustaining us. We are grateful for His grace and for your prayers that have made it possible for us to continue serving here.

Thank you again for your prayers and generosity. We are continually encouraged by your partnership in the gospel, and we count it a privilege to serve here in Spain on your behalf.

In His Service,

Justin, Anna, Catalina, Justus, & Anamelia Pizzo

Support Address
Bible Baptist Mission
PO Box 17615
Pensacola, FL 32522
850.474.6970

Sending Church
Bible Baptist Church
1173 Jo Jo Rd
Pensacola, FL 32514
850.476.2945

Contact Info 850.462.3048 +34 682.137.964 (WhatsApp) www.pizzos2spain.com pizzos2spain@gmail.com